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Reference: B/ 3 /III/2022             Jakarta,  15  March 2022 
 

Dear HSSC-14, CBSC-20 and IRCC-14 Face to Face Participants, 

Please accept my greatest greeting from Pushidrosal. 

Based on the latest Arrival Guidelines for International Travelers to Indonesia in The 
National Covid-19 Handling Task Force Circular Letter No. 13 2022 dated 8th March 2022 
about guidance for foreign travelers to Bali, Batam and Bintan (“Surat Edaran Nomor 13 
Tahun 2022 tentang Protokol Kesehatan Pelaku Perjalanan Luar Negeri Khusus Pintu 
Masuk Bali, Batam, dan Bintan dalam Masa Pandemi Corona Virus Disease 2019”), we 
would like to inform you the updated requirements to enter Indonesia which has a good 
news for the Participants. 

The Formal Guidelines is still no English version therefore we select the most relevant 
and important information for you to know in english as follows: 

1. Practically, there is no requirement to be quarantined, but foreign travelers 
should be waiting for the results of the RT-PCR examination in the hotel rooms 
(The Anvaya Beach Resort Bali) until get the negative results which is about 24 
hours, then continue to the activities as scheduled. The RT-PCR examination is 
upon arrival at the Ngurah Rai Airport Denpasar, Bali, and it costs around $ 20 (US 
Dollar); 
 

2. Foreigner travelers to fill out the electronic Health Alert Card (e-HAC) through 
the Peduli Lindungi application, which can be downloaded for free at 
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.telkom.tracencare and 
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/pedulilindungi/id1504600374 
 
It also can be done manually after arriving at Ngurah Rai Airport Denpasar, Bali. 
 

3. However, we will arrange to pick you up from the airport and assist your needs at 
arrival. 

We really understand that this information is very important for you to prepare tickets 
and hotels booking. However, we are sure that situation will improve and will make sure to 
monitor and update the situation and inform you ASAP. Thank you for your attention, and 
please do not hesitate to contact us (contacts is in the logistic information) if you have any 
queries and we look forward to seeing you at Anvaya Beach Resort in Bali, Indonesia. 

 
Sincerely yours, 

 
 
 

 

Capt. Oke Dwiyana Pribadi 
Chief of Committee 

 


